
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Annual General Meeting of the Company will be held at

The Garden Rooms, 2/F., The Royal Garden Hotel, 69 Mody Road, Tsimshatsui East, Kowloon,

Hong Kong on 11th June 2002, at 3 : 30 p.m. for the following purposes:

1. To receive and consider the Audited Financial Statements and the Reports of the Directors

and of the Auditors for the year ended 31st December 2001.

2. To re-elect Directors, to fix the maximum number of Directors and to authorize the Board of

Directors to fix their remuneration.

3. To appoint Messrs Ernst & Young as auditors and to authorize the Board of Directors to fix

their remuneration.

4. As special business, to consider and, if thought fit, pass with or without amendments, the

following resolution as a Special Resolution:

‘‘THAT ‘ ’ be adopted as the Chinese name of the Company for the

purpose of registration under Part XI of the Companies Ordinance in Hong Kong.’’

By Order of the Board

Lim Teong Leong

Chairman

Hong Kong, 16th April 2002

Notes:

1. A member entitled to attend and vote at the Meeting is entitled to appoint one or more

proxies to attend and, on a poll, vote on his behalf. A proxy need not be a member of the

Company.
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2. To be valid, a form of proxy and the power of attorney or other authority, if any, under which

it is signed or a notarially certified copy of such power of authority must be lodged with the

Company’s Hong Kong share registrars, Tengis Limited at 4/F, Hutchison House, 10

Harcourt Road, Central, Hong Kong not less than 48 hours before the time appointed for

holding the Meeting or adjourned Meeting.

3. The above Resolution 4 relates to the adoption of a Chinese name by the Company. As the

Company is a company incorporated in Bermuda, only its English name appears in its

Certificate of Incorporation and Certificate of Incorporation on Change of Name.

Accordingly, the Company has been registered as an oversea company in its English name

only under Part XI of the Hong Kong Companies Ordinance. The Chinese name now appears

in the Company’s documents has been used as a Chinese translation of its English name. As

an oversea company is now allowed to register a Chinese name in Hong Kong

notwithstanding the fact that only the English name of a company appears in the

Certificate of Incorporation and the Certificate of Incorporation on Change of Name, the

Directors propose the adoption of Chinese name to formalize its use by the Company in Hong

Kong.
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